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Dear Parent,

On behalf of everyone at Cairn, welcome to our Early Year Centre. I hope you will find this handbook interesting and helpful. The intention is to provide a short introduction to our EYC for parents of new pupils in session 2019-2020.

We strive to make the centre a welcoming, happy place for you and your child.  Through the variety of learning experiences we offer your child, we aim to-

· provide a safe and stimulating environment, in which your child will feel happy and secure;

· encourage the emotional, social, physical and intellectual development of your child;

· encourage positive attitudes to self and others while developing confidence and self-esteem;

· create opportunities for play;

· encourage your child to explore the world;

· provide opportunities which stimulate interest and imagination and to extend your child’s ability to communicate ideas and feelings in different ways.

Throughout this handbook, we have tried to give you an impression of life in our Early Years Centre and the ways we will cater for the individual needs of each child. If the answers to your questions are not here, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Parental involvement and working in partnership with parents is an important feature in our centre and we actively encourage close parent/carer-staff liaison in a number of ways. You will find the early years practitioners extremely approachable and very willing to address any parental concerns.

Most children will progress from our EYC to our Primary School and therefore we will enjoy a long relationship. I look forward to getting to know your family and hope that you will soon feel a welcomed and valued member of our school community.

[image: image6.wmf]Best wishes
Sarah Flint
Sarah Flint
ACTING HEAD TEACHER

EYC/SOUTH AYRSHIRE
AIMS AND VALUES

We aim to promote a happy positive atmosphere of purposeful learning by:

· Ensuring staff, parents and children feel valued
· Welcoming visitors

· Promoting an atmosphere of trust and co-operation

· Encouraging children to have consideration for others and self-discipline

· Promoting positive behaviour

· Ensuring quality of opportunity for everyone

We aim to build good communication between school, home and the community by:

· Actively involving parents/ carers as partners in their child’s education

· Sharing knowledge, success and achievements

· Organising regular visits to the local environment and inviting visitors into the centre
· Forming partnerships with external agencies

We aim to encourage every child to maximise his/her potential in all areas of development through:

· Providing a broad and balanced range of activities and experiences in line with the Curriculum for Excellence.
· Ensuring continuity and progression in learning

· Making regular observations and assessments of the children

· Ensuring each child is challenged by planning stimulating activities appropriate to their interests and stages of development

· Promoting an ethos of enjoyment and achievement

We aim to assist staff to develop to their full potential by:

· Ensuring that staff development is responsive to the national, local and individual needs of the EYC and staff

· Promoting an ethos of sharing ideas and support for each other

· Fostering effective communication

SOUTH AYRSHIRE COUNCIL 
AIMS AND VALUES

· Help for those who need it most

· To be committed to providing quality public service

· To have pride in our community

· To give service to others

· To provide lifelong education

· To create partnership
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CAIRN EARLY YEARS STAFF

	Acting Head Teacher
	Sarah Flint

	Acting Depute Head
Depute Manager

Early Years Teacher      
Senior EYP
	Carol Kay
Lynne Robertson

Catrin Hughes
Caroline Eady

	Senior EYP
	Lindsay Hutchison

	Early Years Practitioner
Early Years Practitioner
	Morgan Cunningham

Lee Hogg

	Early Years Practitioner
Early Years Practitioner
Early Years Practitioner
Early Years Practitioner

Early Years Practitioner
Early Years Practitioner
Modern Apprentice

Clerical Staff
Janitor
	Michelle Leiper

Natalie Moore
Lisa Piper
Sharon bell
Mirren Wilson
Jay Sinclair
Nicole Smith

Linda Maxwell
Kerrie Docherty
Gavin Murdoch

	
	


Photographs of the Early Years Staff are displayed on our noticeboard.

All staff at Cairn Early Years Centre are trained and carefully selected to work with young children. We also have throughout the year, students in training to be Teachers, Early Years Practitioners or Work Experience pupils from the local secondary school.

Early Years Centre HOURS
52 week provision   Morning Session
  8.00 am – 12.30 am
   Afternoon Session
   1.15 pm – 5.45 pm
                                  Monday, Tuesday
  8.00 am – 5.00pm

                               & Wednesday
  8.00 am – 12.30 pm
                         or Wednesday
   1.15 pm – 5.45 pm

                               & Thursday, Friday                                         8.00 am – 5.00 pm

Term Time provision Monday – Friday
   9.00 am – 3.00 pm
HEALTH AND SAFETY 

Arrival & Collection of Children
It is always expected that a responsible adult will bring your child to and from the Early Years Centre. This person must be aged 16 years and over.
If on any day, the usual adult changes – please inform Staff, where possible, at drop off time and note it on the sign in/ sign out sheet, the name of the person who will be collecting your child.  (That person needs to know when and where to come to collect your child).  This will avoid difficult security situations arising when a child cannot be allowed to leave with an adult who is a ‘stranger’ to the Staff or who is too young to be an adult. In this instance, main caregiver will be contacted or emergency contacts, for clarification before a child is permitted to leave with anybody.
*The Car Park is for use by Primary School and Early Years Staff cars ONLY and therefore parents are kindly requested to park in roads adjacent to the school.

You should NOT walk children through the Car Park for Safety Reason.
EARLY YEARS CENTRE HOLIDAYS
As our Centre is now open 52 weeks and offers a variety of attendance options, the school holidays do not apply to all pupils. Public holidays apply to all attending children.

Public Holidays 2020

· Wednesday 1st January 2020

· Thursday 2nd January 2020

· Friday 10th April 2020

· Monday 13th April 2020

· Monday 4th May 2020

· Monday 25th May 2020

· Friday 18th September 2020

· Monday 21st September 2020

· Friday 25th December 2020

· Monday 28th December 2020

[image: image1.png]SOUTH AYRSHIRE COUNCIL

Approved School Holiday Arrangements : 2019/2020
Term Break Dates of Attendance Cumulative
Working
Days
Teachers (Inservice) Fri 16 Aug 2019
Teachers (Inservice) Mon 19 Aug 2019
Pupils return Tues 20 Aug 2019
local holiday Fri 20 Sept 2019
local holiday Mon 23 Sept 2019
Teachers (Inservice Tues 24 Sept 2019
Re-open (Pupils) Wed 25 Sept 2019
First Mid Term Close Fri 11 Oct 2019
Teachers (Inservice) Mon 21 Oct 2019
Re-open (Pupils) Tues 22 Oct 2019
Close Fri 20 Dec 2019 84
Re-open Mon 6 Jan 2020
Close Thurs 6 Feb 2020
Second Mid Term Jocal holiday Fri 7 Feb 2020
local holiday Mon 10 Feb 2020
Teachers (Inservice) Tues 11 Feb 2020
Re-open (Pupils) Wed 12 Feb 2020
Close(Pupils) Thurs 2 Apr 2020
Teachers (Inservice) Fri 3 Apr 2020
147
Re-open Mon 20 Apr 2020
Third May Day Mon 4 May 2020
local holiday Mon 25 May 2020
Teachers (Inservice) Tues 26 May 2020
Re-open (Pupils) Wed 27 May 2020
Close Fri 26 Jun 2020
195
Session Teachers (Inservice) Mon 17 Aug 2020
2020/21 Teachers (Inservice) Tues 18 Aug 2020
Pupils return Wed 19 Aug 2020
NB Good Friday: 10t April 2020

Pupil’s attendance will be 188 days after deducting 7 in-service days.





APPLYING FOR EARLY YEARS PROVISION
· The first step, should you wish your child to receive education at Cairn Early Years Centre would be to register.  Once a place has been offered to your child, he/she will be formally enrolled.

· South Ayrshire Council is committed to providing early years provision for every child in his/her pre-school year and ante pre-school year and eligible 2-year-old children (where provision is available). All children are entitled to 1140 hours annually; this can be accessed through a variety of attendance patterns although not all centres offer every attendance option. Children are eligible to start the week after their third birthday. *
· [image: image8.wmf]*Children who turn three after the end of February will start the following August and receive two full years of pre-school provision. *
· Eligibility:
If your child`s date of birth is on or between:                   

	Pre-school- Children will be eligible if their birthday is on or between :

1st March 2016 - 28th February 2017
	He / she will be eligible for a funded pre-school education place from August 2020

	Ante pre-school- Children will be eligible if their birthday is on or between: 

1st March 2017 – 18th August 2017
	He / she will be eligible for a funded ante pre-school education place from August 2020.


	Ante pre-school- Children will be eligible if their birthday is on or between: 

19th August 2017 - 28th February 2018
	He / she will be eligible for a funded pre-school education place the first Monday after their third birthday (unless a public holiday or in-service day)


· We offer places to 3 and 4 year old children with enrolment taking place each year in February/ March.  All places are allocated according to South Ayrshire Council’s Pre-5 Admissions Policy – a copy of which is available on South Ayrshire Council website and also set out below:-
· Priority 1:
“CHILDREN IN NEED” (as defined by the Children in Scotland Act 1995 and as identified by Social Work, Psychological Services and Health visitors etc.) a Priority One placement must be initiated by a Request for Assistance form and where appropriate a Wellbeing Assessment.
· All children regardless of priority must apply for early years provision during registration week.
· Priority 1 admission will apply to 3 and 4 year olds in early year centres, classes and partnership centres, 0-5 year olds at The Cherry Tree EYC, 2-3 year olds at Carrick Centre and 2-5 year olds at Space Place EYC, Tarbolton EYC and Wallacetown EYC.
· Priority 2:
Children who are deferring entry to Primary School
· Children with January/February birthdays whose parents/carers have requested an additional year.
· Children with September – December birthdays for whom South Ayrshire Council has granted an additional year.
· Priority 3:
Children who reside in South Ayrshire currently attending the Early Years Centre applying for a place within the same centre
· South Ayrshire Council’s early years expansion means that places can be offered to all 4 year olds but may not be in the parent/ carer’s first choice establishment.
· Excludes 2 year olds who have purchased sessions.

· Priority 4:
Children who reside in South Ayrshire who will have a sibling(s) accessing early learning and childcare in the same centre
· Priority 5:
Children living in ***SIMD decile 1-2 who reside in South Ayrshire
· There may be circumstances where places are allocated by the Early Years Forum as a result of Requests for Assistance made by Social Work or Health Visitors
· Priority 6:
Children in ***SIMD decile 3-10 parents/ carers in work, study or formal training who reside in South Ayrshire (declaration to be completed).
· The Scottish Index of Multiple Deprivation (SIMD) provides a wealth of information to help improve the understanding about the outcomes and circumstances of people living in Scotland. To find out more information about SIMD visit the link: https://www2.gov.scot/Topics/Statistics/SIMD
· Priority 7:  All other children who reside in South Ayrshire
· Priority 8:  Children who reside out with the boundary of South Ayrshire Council but within the catchment area of a South Ayrshire Primary School
· Priority 9:  Children who reside out with the boundary of South Ayrshire Council

SUITABLE CLOTHING
[image: image9.png]


Children learn and enjoy themselves by having fun and taking part in a variety of activities - including messy ones!  We provide aprons to protect clothing; however, we would encourage you to dress your child in play clothes such as tracksuits, sweatshirts and t- shirts that will help them:

· To be comfortable

· To prevent spoiling ‘good’ clothes

· To become  independent in dressing and undressing (especially when using the toilet)

Children find dungarees difficult to manage and some belts can be tricky! Staff are always on hand to help but children can get distressed if they are unable to unfasten their trousers themselves.   

OUTDOOR LEARNING
Our Curriculum for Excellence expects that children should use their local and immediate environment to learn and explore. At Cairn EYC, we are outdoors on most days regardless of the weather. 

Children will need clothes suitable for the weather on these days as we try to be outside whenever possible.  Staff will provide a list of recommended ‘spare clothes’ that can be kept in a labelled bag for each individual child. In the summer, sunscreen should be applied before arriving for sessions and consent must be given to allow staff to reapply for those children attending full day provision.

PARENT CONSENT

Outings
Forms completed at the beginning of session, will allow you, as parent/carer, to give permission for your child to participate in and enjoy locally organised outings, eg shopping, going to the park, library etc.

Information about outings, which require us to leave Maybole, will be given to parents along with a separate consent form, as and when required.

Privacy

Each EYC has a confidentiality policy and staff respond sensitively to issues and concerns you may have.  If you would like a copy of this policy, please speak to a member of staff.

Dignity

Staff will encourage your child to become independent in toileting and dressing during their time in the Centre.  If you would like to talk about your child’s individual needs please speak to their key worker.

FIRE DRILL

This will be practised at least termly, and children are prepared sensitively prior to them.  Staff take children to designated assembly areas where they check the daily register to account for all in attendance.

LOST PROPERTY
Please ensure that valuable items are left at home and all shoes and clothing are clearly labelled.  If items are ‘found’ – they will be placed in our ‘lost property box’ – please identify and claim to keep our 

‘box’ small.

NO SMOKING POLICY

We operate a no smoking policy throughout the school grounds and buildings and ask parents and visitors to respect this. Cairn Primary School is a smoke free zone in accordance with South Ayrshire Council Policy.   It would be helpful if parents and visitors to the school could refrain from smoking in the building and in the playground.   We appreciate your co-operation in this matter.  

EMERGENCY CLOSURE PROCEDURES
In the event of our children having to evacuate the premises in an emergency, we would proceed to St. Cuthberts Primary School, also in Kirkland Street, and contact parents from there to collect their children. 

In the event of an emergency during the school day where the children and staff are unable to re-enter the school building the children will be taken to St Cuthbert’s Primary School and may be collected by parents and carers from there.  Please be reassured that your child’s safety and well-being is our prime concern and we will endeavour to  keep you closely informed via telephone, notices, press or radio releases as necessary. 

Please keep staff informed of any telephone number changes.
The EYC will be opened unless unforeseen or emergency circumstances arise, eg severe weather, power failures, fuel supply difficulties etc.  

We will keep you closely informed via telephone, notices, press or radio release.
NURSERY CURRICULUM
We aim to provide a relevant and coherent programme of activities tailored to each individual child by providing suitable equipment in safe, nurturing surroundings.  This will encourage each child’s natural curiosity and allow them the valuable opportunity to progress at their own pace in an educationally stimulating, learning environment that helps them to achieve their full potential.
How we promote learning

The first five years of a child’s life encompass a complex period of rapid growth and development.  The experiences children have during these early years exert a powerful influence on their long-term development and, more immediately, on their future learning.

We work to provide a ‘Curriculum for Excellence’ where we will support and lay the foundations to challenge every child to become a successful learner, confident individual, effective contributor and responsible child.
Areas of the curriculum are the very early levels of:

Health and Wellbeing

· Mental, Emotional, Social and Physical Well-being

· Physical Education, Physical Activity and Sport

· Planning for Choices and Changes

· Food and Health

· Substance misuse

· Relationships

[image: image10.wmf]Literacy and English

· Listening and Talking
· Writing

· Reading

Maths and Numeracy

· [image: image11.wmf]Number, Money and Measure

· Shape, Position and Movement    

· Information Handling                        

[image: image12.wmf]Expressive Arts

· Art and Design

· Dance

· Drama

· Music                                         

· Performance and Presentations
	[image: image13.wmf]        Religious and Moral Education
· Christianity

· Other world religions

· Development of beliefs and values

Science

· [image: image14.jpg]


Planet Earth                                   

· Topical Science

· Forces and Motion

· Materials

· Biological Systems

Social Studies

· [image: image15.wmf]People, past events and societies

· People, place and environment                   

· People in society, economy and business

Technologies 

· Food and textile contexts

· [image: image16.wmf]Craft design, engineering and graphics contents    

· Technological developments in society

· I.C.T.

· Computing Science contexts

Planning

We use information from parents and children/staff, to plan and provide interesting challenging and achievable learning experiences taking account of the individual needs, stage of development and interests of each child.

The plan is then used in conjunction with the Curriculum for Excellence framework that will provide a structure for your child’s time in the centre, enabling a child’s initiated, natural progression towards future learning. All staff are involved in fortnightly planning sessions, with plans monitored on a regular basis.



	Transition from Pre-school to Primary 1
There are many opportunities for pupils from the EYC to interact with teachers, staff and pupils from the primary school.  Pre-school children take part in school celebrations, special events and infant assemblies within the school.   An Early Level Skills Record of progress and achievement is completed for every child. This record spans three years of development from ante pre-school through to the end of primary one.  This record enables the primary one teacher to have a clear view of your child’s development and provide them with an appropriate curriculum for your child from the first day of primary one.  

Visits to primary one for pre-school pupils are organised in the final term.  Primary 6 pupils will also visit the nursery to work with pre-school children on a buddying scheme.
We liaise with all other Primary Schools and support with their transition plans.



Working Together to Support Learning

The school recognises the role of parents/carers as the child’s first educator.  During early years provision your child will compete a “profile” and a “care plans” of their experiences. We operate a key worker system in which each staff member is responsible for a small group of children.  Please take time to share experiences daily as you bring and collect your child.  

We hold a variety of activities throughout the year for you to visit and join in with your child but, with our ‘open door policy’,  you are welcome at any time.  Look out for our PEEPS sessions and other events throughout the session. If you have any  concerns or difficulties please come and discuss them.

Children with Additional Support Needs

Each child progresses as an individual.  Any pupils, who may be experiencing some challenges, will be given additional support within the setting by all staff.   The Head Teacher, Depute, staff, parents and other professionals, through consultation, can help to provide an appropriate support for individuals with specific needs to achieve their potential.    
Equality

All children are encouraged to develop positive attitudes towards others whose gender, language, religion or culture, for example, is different from their own.

Parents from Ethnic Minorities who celebrate particular religious festivals may wish their children to be absent in order to attend religious events. The establishment will support these occasions.

At Cairn EYC, we aim to provide children with an educational and social environment, which will enable all children to reach their full potential irrespective of race, creed, sex or religion.  It is our intention that no resources presented to the children will contain material that could be considered offensive to any sectors of the community.

In our present multicultural society, we hope to foster an attitude of respect and tolerance to different races and ethnic minorities and expect each pupil to treat others, as they themselves would expect to be treated.

To promote this statement we undertake to: -

[image: image17.wmf]
Promoting Positive Behaviour 

Personal, social and emotional development is about “emotional well-being, knowing who you are and where you fit in and feeling good about yourself.  It is also about developing respect for others, social competence and a positive disposition to learn.”

Personal, social and emotional development is vital for success all areas of learning.  

Promoting positive behaviour is paramount in Cairn EYC. As well as having a policy in place, we follow the Golden Rules and encourage children to:
· Remember to use indoor voice
· Good listening ears.

· Walking feet indoors
· Always be kind to each other
· Share and take turns with each other
· Always use our good manners

· Kind hands and feet at all times

·  Always look after our toys and story books
Assessment and Recording

Sharing of information between parents and staff is very important.  Staff observe the children and track their progress which parents are welcome to access.  Please feel free to discuss with staff your child’s on-going progress and any concerns you may have. Parents’ Meetings to discuss and update individual Care Plans will be held termly with key workers advising of times and dates. 
We encourage our young children to take some responsibility for their own learning and understanding of what they will learn during an activity. During your child’s time at the Centre, he/she will contribute to their “Personal Profile”.  This is a record of their activities and successes that you will be given when your child leaves. We hope this will be a lovely record of your child’s early years experience.

Key workers keep a record of learning for all ante-pre and pre-school children in South Ayrshire. This transfers to P1 as they complete the Curriculum for Excellence Early level skills and is part of the transition process. This is available for you to discuss with staff at any time.

VISITS BY SUPPORT STAFF FROM OTHER AGENCIES

We are fortunate to have a link to a number of medical services including Health Visitors, Speech Therapist, Orthoptist, Occupational Therapists, Dental Services and Dental Health Promotion.  These are available when and where necessary and visit the Centre at various times. Any relevant information regarding any of these services is shared with parents/ carers as appropriate.
PARENTAL PARTNERSHIP
Our ‘Open Door’ policy means parents/ carers are welcome to visit. We encourage you to become actively involved in your child’s learning and development during their time at the EYC. If you have a special knowledge or interest in any subject e.g. art and craft, nature, music or are involved in something that might interest the children e.g. fire service, police, please inform the staff. We would invite you to spend a morning or afternoon with the children to talk about this. 
Throughout the year, we will have ‘special events’ running which parents/ carers will be invited to participate in. These will be advertised on notice boards, Twitter and Facebook.
Information about the activities your child is involved in will be displayed in the cloakroom ‘information point’ and is updated on a regular basis.  If you have any worries at all about your child, please feel free to come along and talk to their key worker about them.  Working together, we can usually sort things out very quickly.
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                      How can I help as a parent?

Please:

· Keep us up to date with any changes to addresses, telephone numbers and medical concerns.

· Inform EYC if emergency contact number changes.

· Clearly name your child’s clothing / footwear.

· Inform staff if another adult is collecting your child.

· Let key worker know if your child may be upset by something that has happened at home, e.g. death of a pet or illness of a family member.

· Encourage your child to talk about his experiences while at the centre.

· Use designated entrances for pupils.

· Support the school Parent Council that raises funds for the whole school including Early Years.

· Enjoy your child’s time with us.
· Come, join us for a session or part of a session, and enjoy interacting with your child.

Parent Council

Parent Councils are the formal representative body for parents with children attending school. Parent Councils are different in each school to enable them to meet the needs of parents locally. Parents are welcomed to be:

· involved with their child’s education and learning;

· be active participants in the life of the school; and 

· Express their views on school education generally and work in partnership with their children's schools. 

All parents / carers are automatically members of the Parent Forum at their child’s school. As a member of the Parent Forum, all parents can expect to-

· receive information about the school and its activities;

· hear about what partnership with parents means in our school;

· be invited to be involved in ways and times that suit you;

· identify issues you want the parent council, to work on with the school;

· be asked your opinion by the parent council on issues relating to the school and the education it provides;

· work in partnership with staff; and

· Enjoy taking part in the life of the school in whatever way possible.

The Parent Forum decides how their representatives on the Parent Council are chosen and how the Parent Council operates. At the beginning of Term 1 the parent Council has its AGM. All parents are invited to attend and at this meeting, parents can put themselves forward for election to the Parent Council.

The main aims of the Parent Council are to:

· support the school in its work with pupils

· represent the views of parents 

· promote contact between the school, parents, pupils, providers of early years education and the community

· report to the Parent Forum

· be involved in the appointment of senior promoted staff.

· raise funds for the school for the benefit of pupils 
	Cairn Parent Council 

Office Bearers

Chairperson – Sherrie McCorriston
Parent Council members can be contacted through the school on 01655-885802 or alternatively by email at cairnparentcouncil@hotmail.com



For more information on parental involvement, or, to find out about parents as partners in their children’s learning, please contact the school or visit the Parentzone website at www.parentzonescotland.gov.uk.

The Scottish Parent Teacher Council is the national organisation for PTAs and PAs in Scotland, Parent Councils can join too, and it runs an independent helpline service for all parents.  They can be contacted by phone on 0131 226 4378, fax 0870 706 5814 or email on sptc@sptc.info or write to SPTC, Mansfield Traquair Centre, 15 Mansfield Place, Edinburgh, EH3 6BB.

National Parent Forum of Scotland - enquiry@parentforumscotland.org 

The National Parent Forum of Scotland has been set up to give Parent Councils and parents an opportunity to discuss and raise educational issues of mutual interest or concerns at a national level.
KEEPING PARENTS INFORMED

Our welcoming cloakroom and corridor contains displays of children’s work and photographs of children’s activities.

The Notice Board will keep you up to date with EYC information and the topics being explored by the children.  There will also be helpful information about how to help your child widen his/her experience.

MEALS AND HEALTHY EATING
Healthy eating is promoted during snack and lunch times.  Milk and water are available each day along with a well-planned daily menu of a variety of snacks.   It is vital that parents inform staff if any children have food allergies or of any foods which they do not wish their children to try.   A weekly contribution of £1.50 is collected on a Monday.  This money provides snacks and other small treats for the children.
We would encourage all children attending a full day to uptake the free school meal provided by the school kitchen but if a packed lunch is preferred then please ensure it contains healthy options for your child.
Menus are displayed in advance on the notice board for parents/carers. Always inform staff of allergies or any other dietary requirements.
MEDICAL INFORMATION
Please inform staff of any absence by telephone call.  

It is very important that staff are aware of any medical problems that your child may have (these will be treated confidentially).   If your child suffers from asthma, please inform staff of any activities that may trigger an attack.  Inhalers can only be administered to pupils by staff after the correct paperwork is completed and signed.   

Health professionals, such as the nurse, doctor and dentist visit the centre regularly to speak to the children.  Parents will be issued with letters and permission slips for pupils to receive routine eye tests, during the pre-school year and to be involved in Childsmile Dental programme Should you have any concerns about medical issues, please speak with staff.    

[image: image19.wmf]ACCIDENTS
Staff will deal with these timeously. We will always inform you about any minor accidents when you collect your child.  If your child is seriously injured, we will make every effort to contact you immediately. All accidents are recorded with a note of action taken which you will be asked to sign and receive a copy home. All practitioners have undertaken first aid training and the school has a qualified “first aider”.
INCIDENTS
Any incidents brought to the attention of the staff by parents are recorded for future reference.
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Staff deal with minor incidents and upsets that occur in the centre.  Should further support be required a qualified first aider is on hand in the school.  If your child becomes unwell at any time, staff will contact parents/ carers.  If you are unavailable, the emergency contact will 
be used.   Please inform staff of any changes to circumstances so that the contacts are up to date.  All incidents are recorded - outlining what happened and the steps taken by the staff.  The adult collecting the child will be fully informed by staff about any incidents and asked to sign the written report. A copy will be sent home.
CHILD PROTECTION
Early Years Practitioners  provide support to children and young people in their daily work and have a vital role to help protect them from harm. Staff help keep children and young people safe and well by:

· Helping them learn about their personal safety

· Being a trusted adult who children and young people can turn to for help, and who will take them seriously

· Identifying when children and young people may need help

· Understanding the steps that must be taken when there are concerns for child or young person’s safety and well-being.

Mrs Flint is the Child Protection Co-ordinator who will co-ordinate the school’s response to concerns for children and young people’s safety and wellbeing.  Lynne Robertson (Depute Manager) has undertaken a 5-day Child Protection training course. The Authority has a designated officer for Child Protection who will ensure schools/ EYC’s work effectively to keep children safe and well.  If you have any concerns about the safety and wellbeing of a child or young person, including a ‘gut feeling’, firstly talk to Lynne Robertson about this. When necessary, this information will be shared with Mrs Flint and any other relevant staff members.
There is a copy of the child protection policy available on request.

QUALITY ASSURANCE
As a registered EYC, we will be inspected regularly by the Care Inspectorate and by Education Scotland. In addition to this, South Ayrshire Council has its own system for promoting quality in Council and Partnership Centres.

[image: image21.wmf]These reports can be 

· obtained on request from the school or

· can be requested from the Care Inspectorate at the address at the back of this booklet 

· read online at enquiries@careinspectorate.com
As part of this process, Care Inspectorate may send out questionnaires to some parents prior to the inspection visit or speak to a few parents on the day of the inspection. We are happy to say that we have always received excellent reports from the Care Inspectorate.

The inspection is based on the principles of:

· Privacy

· Dignity

· Choice

· Safety

· Realising Potential

· Equality and Diversity

· Promotion of good health

We are confident that the early years education provide to your child is of a very high standard.
DATA PROTECTION ACT
Personal information on children, their parents or guardians may be processed for teaching, registration, assessment or other administrative duties. The information is protected by the data protection act 1998 and will only be disclosed in accordance with the appropriate code of practice.
SUGGESTIONS AND COMPLAINTS
Throughout the year, we will ask for your support to improve and update the service we provide. This may be through questionnaires, comment boards, floor books etc. We would greatly appreciate your cooperation at these times.
Complaints Procedure

If you have any comments or complaints please approach the Depute in the first instance.  If the Depute does not resolve the issue to your satisfaction, you should:
· Visit one of South Ayrshire Council’s Customer Service Centres, or any local office. 
· Phone South Ayrshire Council Customer Services Team on 0300 123 0900 

· E-mail: listeningtoyou@south-ayrshire.gov.uk 

· In writing to: Customer Services, South Ayrshire Council, Freepost NAT 7733, 
         Ayr, KA7 1DR

· Anyone can make a complaint to us, including the representative of someone who is dissatisfied with our service. 
If you have a concern and wish to complain to the Care Inspectorate directly, please write to:

Care Inspectorate

1st Floor
Rivergate House
Rivergate

IRVINE KA12 8EH

(01924 323920
HELPFUL ADDRESS

Douglas Hutchison

          Depute Chief Executive and Director of People Directorate

South Ayrshire Council


County Buildings


Wellington Square


AYR KA7 1DR


(0300 123 0900

Aileen Valenti

           Quality Improvement Manager- Early Years People Directorate
South Ayrshire Council

Burns House

Burns Statue Square

Ayr KA7 1DR

Sarah Pye

Quality Improvement Officer Early Years
South Ayrshire Council

Burns House

Burns Statue Square

Ayr KA7 1DR
Helen Lee
Early Years Development Officer

South Ayrshire Council

Burns House

Burns Statue Square

Ayr KA7 1DR

Elected Members

Councillor William Grant


South Ayrshire Council


County Buildings


Wellington Square


AYR KA7 1DR

Councillor Brian Connolly


South Ayrshire Council


County Buildings


Wellington Square


AYR KA7 1DR
Councillor Iain Campbell

South Ayrshire Council


County Buildings


Wellington Square


AYR KA7 1DR

Please Note
Although the information in this handbook is correct at the time of printing there could be changes, affecting any of the matters dealt within it, either before your child’s placement begins or during the course of their placement.  The Depute will ensure that any important changes of information are available for you.         
Cairn Early Years Centre
Kirkland Street

MAYBOLE
KA19 7HD

                  Tel/Fax: 01655-885802
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Make all areas of the curriculum gender neutral.





2.	Treat all children fairly regardless of gender.





3.	Allocate tasks fairly.





4.	Avoid the use of any language, by staff or pupils, which could be looked


     upon as racist or sexist.
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